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NOVEMBER 
Fri 2 KIDS MATTER DISCO 
Tue 6 The Power of Positive Parenting, 6-8pm 
 Kindy Transition until 11am 
Wed 7 Raising Confident & Competent Children,   
 9.30 ς 11.30am 
 Raising Resilient Children, 12.30 ς 2.30pm 
Wed 7 Year 12, family Centrelink session, 7pm 
Tue 13 Kindy Transition until 11am 
Mon 19 Governing Council Meeting 
Mon 19-Fri 23 SAPSASA Cricket & Tennis, Adelaide 
Tue 20 Kindy Transition until 1.35pm 
Thurs 22 Year 11 Drama Performance, Gym 
Tue 27 Kindy Transition until 1.35pm 
DECEMBER 
Wed 12 Presentation Night, 6pm sharp start 
Thurs 13 Last Day of Term 4, 2.05pm dismissal 

 
 
 

Hello Everyone, 
 
Kids Matter Showcase Day 
The Kids Matter Showcase was a 
resounding success and full 
congratulations need to go to the 
Kids Matter Committee for their 
organisation of this day.  It was 

excellent to see so many families enjoying the many 
stalls and displays on the afternoon.  Congratulations 
also to the students who worked hard to put together a 
stall and then participated in the range of activities 
ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ƘŀŘ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǇƻǇ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
school in the past week, I would encourage you to come 
through the front office to see the art display which has 
been created by both community members and our 
students. The Kids Matter Committee are hosting a 
disco tomorrow afternoon and evening (the details are 
further along in the newsletter). 
   
Cricket Net Upgrade 
Streaky Bay Junior Cricket Club have installed new 
cricket nets at the front of the school, for both students 
and cricket club members to use.  Many thanks to the 
dedicated volunteers from the cricket club for 
supporting this great facility. 
 
 

STEM Ambassador Team 
On Friday, Week 2, our representatives on the Far West 
STEM Ambassador Team, Isabelle Hunt and Ashley 
Hunt, travelled to Ceduna. The team worked alongside 
Natural Resources to consider problems caused by 
European Starling infestation. The team utilised 
recycled oyster baskets to create traps with the intent 
of relocating the starlings.  The process of real life 
problem solving and working alongside a range of 
people was invaluable for these students. 
 

 Student Mentors 
Our sǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƳŜƴǘƻǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǎŜŘ ŀǘ ŀƴ ƻŦŦƛŎƛŀƭ 
morning tea late last week as a way for the school and 
students to say thank you.  We are extremely lucky to 
have such wonderful mentors who spend some time 
each week working alongside our students.  If this is 
something that you would like to be a part of, please 
give us a call.  It is a rewarding and valued way to be a 
part of the school community. 
 
We are continuing to plan for 2019 and are keen to hear 
from families who may be leaving our community next 
yeŀǊΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ !ƴƴƛŜ ƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΣ ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ 
your child will not be returning to our school next year. 

Regards, 
Leonie Shelley 

Acting Principal 
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No. 17 

Lease of Canteen 
Streaky Bay Area School 

 

 

Applications are invited for the lease of the 
Streaky Bay Area School canteen on a 
commercial basis from term 1 of 2019.  
 

Further details including the Person 
{ǇŜŎƛŦƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ¢ƛƳ hΩwŜƛƭƭȅ ŀǘ 
the school or he can be contacted on 8626 1202.  
 

Applications close on Monday 10 December at 
4.30 pm, and should be addressed to:  
 

¢ƛƳ hΩwŜƛƭƭȅΣ  
Streaky Bay Area School,  
109 Wells St,  
Streaky Bay SA 5680 
ŀƴŘ ƳŀǊƪŜŘ Ψ{ŎƘƻƻƭ /ŀƴǘŜŜƴ aŀƴŀƎŜǊΩ 

mailto:dl.0745.info@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.streakybas.sa.edu.au/
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STORIES AND RHYMES 
For babies, toddlers and 
pre-schoolers.   9:30 ς 
10am Tuesdays @ the 
Streaky Bay Area School 
Community Library. 

Reading, playing, talking and singing with children right 
from the start.                  

Georgina Elliott,  
Teacher Librarian 

 

 VOLUNTEERS FOR  

BREAKFAST CLUB  

We are looking for volunteers to help with the 
Breakfast Club on a Monday and Wednesday morning  
from 8.30 ς 8.45am. If you have a spare morning 
please let Toni or I know. 
²ŜΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ bƛŎƪ ŀƴŘ ¢ƻƴƛ wŜŘŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ {ǘǊŜŀƪȅ .ŀȅ 
Foodland for their continuing support of the Breakfast 
program. It is very much appreciated. 
Thank you to the volunteers who come in to help. 

Mischa Karp,  
Student Counsellor 

 
 
 
 
 

 

SUPERVISION AT SCHOOL 
Families are reminded that children are not to be on 
school ground prior to 8.30am. Staff supervision does 
not commence until this time. 

¢ƛƳ hΩwŜƛƭƭȅΣ  
Deputy Principal 
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¢ƘŜ {ǘǊŜŀƪȅ .ŀȅ !ǊŜŀ {ŎƘƻƻƭ aŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ǿƛŘŜ ǊŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǇŀƎŜǎΣ ǘƘŜƳŜ ŘŀȅǎΣ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ 
ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎΦ  !ƭƭ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƎŀƛƴ ōŜ ƛƴ Ŧǳƭƭ ŎƻƭƻǳǊ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƘƛƎƘ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ 
ǘƻ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŀ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŀǎǎƛǎǘǎ ǳǎ ƛƴ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ƻƴŎŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘΦ aŀƎŀȊƛƴŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ŦƻǊ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴ 
ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ¢ŜǊƳ пΦ 

²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎŜǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ 
ŀ ǎǳōǎǘŀƴǘƛŀƭ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ƳƻƴŜȅ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ ǇǊƛŎŜ ƭƻǿ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ  aŀƎŀȊƛƴŜǎ 
ǿƛƭƭ Ŏƻǎǘ ϷннΦ !ƭƭ ƳƻƴƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǎƭƛǇ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ CǊƻƴǘ hŦŦƛŎŜΦ 
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L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƻǊŘŜǊ ψψψψψŎƻǇƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ Ϫ Ϸнн ŜŀŎƘΦ ¢ƻǘŀƭ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ŜƴŎƭƻǎŜŘΥ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ Φ

Term 4 
άbh I!¢Σ bh t[!¸ th[L/¸έ 

Parents & Friends have full wide 
brimmed hats available for 

purchase from the front office.  
Price - $12.00 ea 

 

PROGRESSIVE SCORES 
2018 House Champions 

 
WATTLE BANKSIA WARATAH 

       3394                3239                3393    
Winner announced at Presentation 

Night Wednesday 12 December 
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http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi9r_fpzIzeAhUUXysKHZ_xDUIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/fedora-clipart&psig=AOvVaw1TrV2fJb8Hy3_WQT00uMYM&ust=1539835512080340


Streaky Bay Area School Newsletter    Thursday, 1 November 2018 

 PRIMARY SCHOOL  NEWS 
 
 

Term 4 

Art in the Primary School 
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MIDDLE SCHOOL MATTERS   
 

The YŜŀǊ уΩǎ ŀǊŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ŜȄǇŜǊƛƳŜƴǘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ǾŀǊƛŀōƭŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƳƛƎƘǘ ŀŦŦŜŎǘ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǿǘƘ ƻŦ ŎƻǊƴΣ radishes or 
wheat. The students have set up their own experiments and it is their responsibility to ensure they are watered and 
the records are made of the plants growth. They are enjoying being out in the garden which is a big focus of our 
learning this term. Have a look as you walk past the schools vegetable garden at how well the buddy class vegetable 
gardens are growing! 
 

The YŜŀǊ фΩǎ ŀǊŜ ŦƻŎǳǎǎƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎƛǘȅ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ Ƴŀƴipulate electricity to make it 
work for us! They are enjoying experimenting with short circuits, resistors and Ohms law and they will eventually make 
their own electricity games using either circuits or incorporating the Makey Makey gadgets.  

 
 

                  
 
 

 

         
 

 
Regards, 

Eve Walsh 
Science Teacher 
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I have felt extremely proud of many of our students this term. Both Brianna Golley and Bella VanWeenen nominated 
themselves to represent the senior school students on the Anti Bullying Policy Review Committee. They have attended 
their first meeting and I have had several members of the committee approach me about their positive input and 
participation in the meeting. Riley Johnson, Brianna Golley and Jasmine Hein attended the Governing Council meeting this 
term and they also represented the senior school and SRC proudly. As a student, it is not easy to participate in these 
situations and I am thrilled our students are developing the confidence to share the senior school voice in these groups. 
Congratulations to these 4 students. 

Tori Capurso, Riley Johnson and Blake Kenny entertained us with their musical ability at the Kids Matter showcase last 
week and they were a joy to watch. Tom McArthur works tirelessly with these students and this is obvious when we see 
them perform. The Year 10 barista students also played a major part in the day by making and serving coffee for the 
crowd. We know setting this up is a big task and thank Donna Legovini for supporting the students to do this.  
The Year 12 school year is rapidly coming to an end. Over the next 2 weeks, most students will have their last few lessons, 
clear out their lockers for the last time and say their final goodbyes to classmates and teachers. They then begin the scary 
ride to a destination unknown. Some people might think that graduating from high school is just a tiny chapter in the book 
ŎŀƭƭŜŘ Ψ[ƛŦŜΩΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ Ŏƻme ς but at this time it is a huge milestone for them. It will 
ōŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǾŜǊȅ ƭŀǎǘ Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭƛŦŜ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ ƎǊƻǿƴ ǎƻ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘŀōƭŜ ǿƛǘƘΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ōƛŘŘƛƴƎ ŦŀǊŜǿŜƭƭ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ 
keep all the great memories while still moving forward in their lives, ready to change the world as adults. We wish the 
YŜŀǊ мнΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǾŜǊȅ ōŜǎǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΦ 
Next Wednesday evening (7 November) at 7.00pm, Centrelink will run a session for Year 12 students and their families 
about what payments are available to students when they complete Year 12. This will be held in the Year 12 room. 

  Regards, Karen Box 
 Senior School Coordinator 

 

SAPSASA NEWS  

Tennis and Cricket 
On Friday 19 October, SAPSASA Tennis and Cricket trials were held at the Streaky Bay Community Complex. 
Congratulations must go to Jay Johns and Tye Kenny for being selected in the SAPSASA Cricket team, as well as Jessica 
Geraeds, Rebecca Geraeds, Ruby Launer, Ellie Guidera, Alex Guidera, Abbee Cash, Jack Kelsh, Cooper Edmunds, Ryan 
Brougham, Malik Dehle and Ashley Johnson for being selected in the SAPSASA Tennis team.  We wish these students all 
the best for the upcoming state carnival in Adelaide from Monday 19 November to Thursday 23 November.  It will be a 
great opportunity for students to meet new people from our district, as well as further develop their skills. 
 

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ŀƭǎƻ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ¢ȅ wŜŘŘŜƴΣ bƛŎƪ {ŎƘǳƳŀƴƴ ŀƴŘ ¢ƛƳ hΩwŜƛƭƭȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƻ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ the tennis nets and cricket 
pitch for the day.  
 

Other news 
SAPSASA Tennis and Cricket trials were our last for the year.  It was excellent to see the large number of students from 
Streaky Bay Area School being selected in the representative teams, but, first and foremost, it has been fantastic to see 
our students displaying outstanding sportsmanship, working to improve their skills throughout the championships and 
state carnivals, and be open to developing new friendships with the other students in their teams and from across the 
district. 
 

A big thank you must also go to the parents for their support of the SAPSASA extra-curricular opportunities.  It is a huge 
commitment to allow your child/ren to participate, and many of you also help out during the carnivals by scoring and 
umpiring. 
 

I am looking forward to another successful year in SAPSASA for 2019.  For those parents who wish to start planning, and 
thinking about this opportunity for their children, the following sports are due to occur at the following times: 
 

¶ Swimming ς for 10 year olds to 13 year olds (as long as in year 7). Term 1, week 9 (Friday 29 March) 

¶ Athletics - for 10 year olds to 13 year olds (as long as in year 7) - students are selected from Interschool Sports Day 

times. Term 2, week 4 (Monday 20 May) *** Please note change. This also coincides with NAPLAN. 

¶ Netball and Football ς Year 6 and 7 students only ς Term 2, week 8 (Monday 17 to Friday 21 June) *** Please note 

change. 

¶ Tennis and Cricket - Year 6 and 7 students only ς Term 4, week 4 (Monday 4 to 8 November) *** Please note change 

¦ƴǘƛƭ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΧ 
Regards, YŀǊŜƴ hΩwŜƛƭƭȅ 

SBAS SAPSASA Coordinator 
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STREAKY BAY AREA SCHOOL SHOWCASE DAY 

Last Friday 26 October the school opened its gates to the community when we held the 2018 Kids Matter School 
Showcase. The day was an opportunity to showcase and celebrate the range of amazing work and learning that happens 

across the school. Check out the great photos which show just some of the action from the day. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All brought to you by the students, st aff, and Kids Matter Action 
Team 

 

http://www.kidsmatter.edu.au/primary

